BISMARCK-HENNING CUSD #1

Board of Education Meeting

May 9, 2022
The Meeting of the Board of Education of Community Unit School District No. 1 was called to order by President, David Clapp at 6:23 p.m. in the BHRA Library.  The following members were in attendance:

        Steve Lane
    
      Justin Watt
                   Cheryl Brumett
        Amanda Campbell
      Emily Gernand

       David Clapp
       Maridith Hearnley
      
Motion by Cheryl Brumett, second by Amanda Campbell to approve the agenda of the May board meeting. Motion approved and carried by unanimous voice vote.
Motion by Emily Gernand, second by Steve Lane to approve the minutes of the April board meeting.  Motion approved and carried by unanimous voice vote.

Guest in attendance: Rusty Campbell/JH Principal, Sean Click/ BH Elementary Principal, Jim Ribbe, Director/Buildings/Grounds/Transportation, Aubrey Carpenter/ Curriculum Director, Heather Meidel/Teacher, Michelle Schaumburg/Teacher 
Motion by Emily Gernand, second by Cheryl Brumett to approve the bills of the month. Motion approved and carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Mr. Click gave the BH elementary report providing information on the annual Laura Girton Fun Run that will be held on May 13th.  They are having several activities for the students to wind up the school year.  Joyful Bubbles will be on site and all grades will be participating with 20 minute sessions.  Field Day will be held on May 26th.  Kindergarten screening will be underway and this summer the plans are being made to install the new playground equipment.
Mr. Campbell gave the JH principals report providing dates for upcoming events.  The JH track has 22 students that will be participating at the state track meet.  The fourth grade will be making a trip to the JH to view the facilities for next year.  Carrie Cool was awarded the golden ruler award and Teacher Appreciation is being held May 9th through May 13th.  The 7/8 grade scholastic bowl students won championship and 5/6th grade also placed as first runner up in their division.  The 5/6 grade students attended the AG day.
There are presentations being planned to advise students on the dangers of social media, including, snapchat, Instagram and tiktok.

Aubrey Carpenter spoke to the board about the grading for the science section at the elementary school.  The fourth grade is requesting to go back to a letter grade system.  A Motion was made by Emily Gernand to approve the grading system change, second by Amanda Campbell.  Motion was approved and carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Presentation was made for the 1st reading of elementary handbook and second reading for the JH handbook. Motion by Cheryl Brumett, second by Justin Watt to accept readings of the handbooks. Motion passed and carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Mr. Watson provided follow up information on the survey to have Hunter Lafave  work with our staff on well being seminars.  Maridith Hearnley requested that further information was needed to make sure that his program would be the best for the district. She requested that Mr. Watson look for additional information from other sources.
Mr. Watson gave updated information on progression of the sports complex.  The summer schedule is to replace the roof for the main hallway in the junior high, install playground equipment at the elementary building and add additional parking area at the elementary building.  Replacing the main doors at the Wilcox Lobby.  The situation with IPEA has been resolved.  The total cost was 16,575.00 and we will be reimbursed for this amount. Mr Watson requested permission to add summer help for the building and grounds this season.  Maridith Hearnley made a motion to add summer help positions, Steve Lane seconded.  Motion approved and carried by unanimous roll call vote. 
Did you know?  Former students of Bismarck-Henning opened a new local convenient
store in Bismarck – Small Town Famous.  Teacher/Staff Appreciation dinner will be held

at the Possum Trot on May 17th.

Motion made by Maridith Hearnley, second by Cheryl Brumett to approve Aubrey Myers as JH 5th grade classroom teacher for the 22-23 school year.  Motion was approved and carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Motion made by Amanda Campbell, second by Emily Gernand to approve Kaylee Leigh as JH science teacher for the 22-23 school year.  Motion was approved and carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Motion made by Steve Lane, second by Emily Gernand to approve Michelle Nolan as classroom aid for special education in the junior high.  Motion approved and carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Motion made by Justin Watt, second by Amanda Campbell to approve Jenny Huffman as

part time transportation dispatch.  Motion was approved and carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Motion made by Emily Gernand to adjourn the meeting, second by Justin Watt.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:07pm approved and carried by unanimous voice vote.
___________________________
                




   President  
                                                                         ___________________________

                                                                           Secretary
